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1. Attendance and Apologies 

Attendance 
 
John Truman (Civil Services Group Manager), Alan Eichman (RMS), Dave 
Carter (NSW Police) 
 
Also in Attendance 
 
Helen Carpenter (Road Safety Officer), Diana McNabb (Civil Services Group)  
 
Apologies 
Tamara Smith (MP), Patrick Knight (Civil Services Group), Cr David Wright 
(Mayor) 
 

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

That Council confirms the Minutes of the Local Traffic Committee Meeting 
held on Wednesday 9 August 2017. 

  

3. Deputations by Members of Public or Councillors  

Nil Items 

4. Summary Report - Recent Decisions of Council in Response to LTC 
Recommendations 

Nil Items 

5. Items to be Referred to Council 

5.1 DA 2006/148 Section 96 Application - Commercial Building 31-35 Cherry 
Street, Ballina 

 
RECOMMENDATIONS 

In regard to Part 3 of Council resolution 270717/8 relating to 31-35 Cherry 
Street, Ballina “That the provision for ambulance be removed and be replaced 
with appropriate disability car parking, subject to Local Traffic Committee 
approval.” Council is advised: 

1.  The Committee does not support the replacement of the existing 
ambulance parking in Cherry Street with disability parking due to 
unsuitable geometry (levels and grade) of the adjacent footpath and 
safety risk for disabled persons disembarking in this heavily trafficked 
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part of Cherry Street. 

2.  The Committee supports designation of a disabled parking zone on the 
Tamar Street side of the premises immediately east of the corner which 
will replace two existing angle parking spaces.  

3.  The Committee also supports the replacement of the designated 
ambulance parking bay on the Cherry Street side of the premises with 
one Hour Parking as per the adjacent parking zone, however Council 
may also consider retention of the existing Ambulance parking bay if 
there is a demand requirement.  

  

6. Items Referred to General Manager's Delegate 

6.1 NO STOPPING Zone – Skennars Head Road, Skennars Head 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

A NO STOPPING zone indicated by yellow lines be approved on the north 
side of Skennars Head Road, Lennox Head from Henderson Drive east to the 
NO PARKING zone associated with the Bus Stop and from there to the NO 
STOPPING zone associated with The Coast Road Roundabout. 
 

  

7. Items for Traffic Engineering Advice 

7.1 Request for Traffic Management Changes in the Vicinity of Wollongbar 
Public School 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

The Road Safety Audit be forwarded to the School Principal for Consideration 
of comments and recommendations relating to the school and for further 
discussion with Council staff of recommendations that involve works on the 
road reserve (copy to be forwarded to the P&C). 

 
7.2 Request for One Way Traffic - Swift Lane, Ballina 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

The Committee endorses Council conducting community consultation 
regarding this proposal and the presentation of a further report to the 
Committee advising on the outcomes from the consultation. 
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8. Information for the Committee 

8.1 Pedestrian Access and Mobility Plan Update 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the Committee note the update on the Pedestrian Access and Mobility 
Plan. 
 

  

9. Regulatory Matters on Classified Roads (GM's Delegate) 

Nil Items 
 

10. Items Without Notice 

10.1 2017 Alstonville Christmas in the Park 
 

A traffic control plan was submitted for the Alstonville Christmas in the Park 
event to be held at Elizabeth Ann Brown Park in December 2017.   

The Traffic Control Plan submitted was accepted by the Committee. 

 

11. Next Meeting 

The next meeting is scheduled to be held on Wednesday 13 December 2017 
at 10.00 am. 
 
MEETING CLOSURE 
 
The meeting closed at 10.55 am. 

 
  
 


